PAGE  
31

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 8th AUGUST 2011. IN THE FEOFFEES BOARDROOM

Present: Cllrs K Clifford, C Collier, R Collier, A Davis, J Hay, M Mann, C Pady, A Parr (Chairman), S Smith, R Turner & H West.

Also in attendance: PC S Speariett and 6 members of the public

11/08/66
Receipt and approval of apologies: Cllrs P Arnott (in hospital), S Real (on holiday), Ms E Berry, Clerk (on holiday) and County Cllr Ms S Randall-Johnson

11/08/67
Police Report:  PC Speariett reported 13 crimes in July; in July 2010 there were only two. The crimes included four thefts of milk, burglary, damage at the Playing Field, a domestic incident, criminal damage at the cemetery, burglary of a script from a computer, a dangerous dog (subsequently destroyed), car damage, theft of money by a magazine seller, robbery from a person, and a burglary from a barn.  PC Speariett urged people to report any suspicious persons or vehicles; there was an increase in thefts from farms and properties in rural areas.  There had been no reported crimes in August to date

11/08/68
Public Question time

A resident of Queen Street spoke of traffic problems in Colyton and in particular in Queen Street.  Vehicles were speeding down the street and lorries were mounting the pavement.  He asked if it was possible to have some form of traffic calming or gateway system. Advice to be sought from Highways

A resident asked if the Council was concerned about large lorries coming through the town, his wall at the bottom of Sidmouth Road had been knocked down again and he felt that the Council showed no concern.  Agreed to take to Traffic Group meeting and ask if a sign could be erected saying unsuitable for articulated lorries

11/08/69
Approval of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on  11th July 2011 Two slight amendments were made 11/07/48 second paragraph, misprint “raided” to read “raised”and on page 22 “by-pass of Colyford” should read “by-pass of Axmouth”. These amendments were approved and the minutes signed as a correct record
11/08/70
Matters arising from the Minutes  which were not otherwise on the agenda

a) Registration of Parish property – recommendations & report by Cllrs H West & C Collier. Agreed that we should look into registering any property where there was any prospect of development

i) Cleeves Field, Millfield & Cemetery extension  - recommend no need to register cemetery extension. No deeds were available for Millfield, more enquiries to be made. Millfield used as a tip up to the 1950’s

ii) Colcombe Allotments (present allotments) should be registered

iii) Shiphay Allotment field – more enquiries to be made

iv) Strip of land in West Street – no need to register

v) St Andrews Garden – Title deeds held, suggest register

vi) Bridge House Gardens – Recommend register, (S W Water have an 80 year easement for maintenance of flood alleviation scheme)

vii) Picnic Site – Title deeds held, recommend register

viii) Memorial Social Club, Title Deeds held by us as Trustees, could only be sold if the Club ceases to function. Valuation £1.

Any properties that are registered will need a professional valuation

Proposed by Cllr S Smith that Cllr West and the Clerk enquire about the cost of registering the properties recommended, this was seconded by Cllr M Mann and carried by a majority

11/08/71
Report from County Councillor – not present

11/08/72
Report from District Councillors

Cllr H Parr reported on the recent LDF meeting, which looked at rural areas. The number of houses and distribution of them across East Devon was discussed.  Government had wanted 17,000 but this was not accepted by EDDC and the total will now be 15,000 over the next 20 years.  Designation of “Hub status” has now been removed. EDDC is looking at a 5% increase in Parishes, which would mean 30-40 for Colyton/Colyford.  Some parishes wanted more, as they needed more facilities such as Village Halls, play areas etc, some wanted less, the policy would be flexible.  The new plan would now be called The Local Plan rather than the Core Strategy.  There would be a further meeting for parishes on 6th September.  Cllr Mrs Parr stated that the CEMP for Tesco lorries applies to the store build only and any housing application would require a further CEMP. She urged Colyford residents to continue to write and email to all members of the Planning Committee detailing problems with the present CEMP.

Agreed to put discussion on Local Plan on Planning Committee agenda
11/08/73
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre

The Youth Club was open two evenings each week and had a membership of 69. Much interest was shown and a pool table, darts board etc had been installed.

11/08/74          Highway Matters


Copy of a letter from Mr C Way to Highways re traffic safety in Queen Street.  He is concerned about vehicles mounting the pavement to pass and asking if the dropped sections of kerb could be raised.  Agreed to await a reply before taking any action

Cllr Turner reported that vehicles were parking across the entrance to the footpath in Coly Road and blocking visibility for pedestrians exiting the footpath.  Suggest we ask Highways to paint “No parking” on this section of road.  Also reported that cars parking near the junction of Govers Meadow and South Street caused traffic to swing around them and creating a hazard.

There are loose paving stones by the Church gate and Wilkies.  Patching had been done in Dolphin Street although the County Councillor had said that this street was to be resurfaced.  Highways to be asked when this would be done.

The hedge in Coly Road passed Coles Mill still needs cutting and the roadside clearing

11/08/75
Stop Line Way  - Parish Council comments have been submitted 

11/08/76
Reports from meetings attended:

Axminster Area DALC  AGM Cllrs R Collier & K Clifford attended

Mr M Green was elected Chairman and Mr J Jeffery Vice-Chairman. The Association was solvent and there would be no increase in subscriptions.  There was a discussion on the Localism Bill and the Big Society agenda

11/08/77
Peace Memorial Playing Fields

Councillors were reminded of the meeting at Playing Field to see marked out plan at 7.00pm on Tuesday 9th August.  Mr Chesterton had advised dates when he would not be available, date to be agreed at the inspection
11/08/78         Correspondence

i) Late notification of LDF meeting on August 2nd 
Copy of email from Cllr I Thomas re National Planning Policy Framework. There will be another meeting on 16th August open to all

ii) Phone call from Cllr Peter Halse (EDDC Chair) offering funding from EDDC for Queen Jubilee events. It was likely the Committee that arranged the Royal Wedding Celebrations would arrange similar events for the Jubilee.  The Carnival Committee are putting some of this year’s funds to the celebrations

iii) Colyton Library – e-mails from Sara Randall Johnson in response to Mr Darby’s e-mail & his in response. DCC are not proposing to close any libraries and where there is demand for extended opening hours ways must be found to achieve this, possibly with community involvement

iv) Email from Martin Short – Hastoe Housing requesting a date for an on-site meeting with Fry’s re the ditch. Suggested 

Minutes of 11 Jan 2010 09/138 Correspondence - refers to a letter from RA Hutton sent to C G Fry & Son Ltd and RHT about the drainage ditch being filled in and water now running off the fields streaming down Hillhead – copy of this and a copy of the original letter dated 9th December 2009 emailed to Mr Short for comment. Cllrs K Clifford, R Collier & J Hay were nominated to meet with Fry’s to discuss the ditch, also agreed that Mr Trott should be asked to attend, as a former highways employee he has a good knowledge of the area.  Suggested dates 17th or 19th August

v) Letter from Mike Brown to Mr West re flooding in Ham Lane.  Councillors said this did not answer the points raised by Mr West, the problem was further back up the road.  The water was diverted from the road into Ham Lane

vi) Letter from Mr Steenman-Clark, Definitive Map Review Officer re Schedule 14 application – deletion of Footpaths No 8 Northleigh, No 3 Farway, No 6 Colyton, No 10 Southleigh.  The Chairman stated that he had always been against this footpath. The County Council had promised to reject the original application for the path but at the Public Enquiry they did not oppose it.  Cllr Davis said he was in favour of the path, Colyton had objected to the original application but the order was confirmed by the Inspector following a Public Enquiry, we should now accept this decision, it would be unreasonable to go back on a decision. Proposed by Cllr R Collier that we support the deletion, this was seconded by Cllr Pady.  The proposal was carried by six votes to four.

vii) LCR online – noted

viii) Email re RD&E Foundation Trust newsletter – noted.

ix) Copy of letter sent by Howard West to Ms Kate Little re her letter of 6th July to Neil Parish MP, noted

x) Copy of reply received from Ms Little to Mr West which stated that the CEMP applies to the Tesco Store build only, not any future development

xi) Survey from Axminster Area DALC on what parishes want from the Association and suggestions for speakers, to be put on Finance Committee agenda

xii) Email from DALC asking if we would be interested in an affordable housing workshop, noted

xiii) The Chairman tabled an email from Cllr Arnott ref the LDF. 

11/08/79
Finance: 

Minutes of meeting held 25th July 2011 (Appendix E) to be noted

Payments agreed to be made: -

	CHEQUE #
	TO
	
	
	VAT
	TOTAL

	2987
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£125.00

	2988
	Mole Avon Trading Ltd
	Maintenance Materials
	£21.05
	£4.20
	  £25.25

	2989
	Veolia ES Ltd
	Waste Collection
	£87.07
	£17.41
	£104.48


11/08/80
Planning:

Minutes of the meeting held 25th July 2011 (Appendix F) were noted



a
Planning Applications 



11/1615/FUL



Colyton Grammar School, Whitwell Lane, Colyford

Installation of solar photovoltaic panels on the existing roof  the Feoffees Building and the Take Five Building

Recommend Approval

**11/1664/LBC 

Rose Cottage, Dolphin St for Mr C Chesterton

Construction of rear extension 

Recommend approval as long as materials are in keeping

**Cllr A Parr declared an interest
11/1500/FUL

Watchcombe Point, Shute

Construction of single storey rear extension for Mr L Clark

Amended plans 
Agreed that our comments on the original application still apply, i.e. not supported
11/1665/FUL

Stocks, West View, Colyford, Colyton for Mr Ron Bradley-Norman

Construction of single storey rear extension 

Deferred to Planning Committee meeting

11/1476/FUL 

2 Queens Square, Colyton for Mr Francis Noseda

Change of use from workshop/garage to flat

Deferred to Planning Committee meeting



b
Planning Decisions



**11/0402/FUL Swallows Eaves, Swan Hill Road, Colyford



Single storey side extension, new window, new rooflight, new section of pitched roof over existing flat roof, replacement shed, new vehicular access and new parking spaces

Approved with conditions

**Cllr Turner declared an interest

11/1264/LBC Pear Tree Cottage, Swan Hill, Colyford

Installation of internal secondary glazing within living room, hall, landing and 2 no bedrooms for Mr & Mrs C Carbery Approved

11/1077/FUL 3 Old Antique Centre, Dolphin Street, Colyton

Construction of flat roofed garage and integral shed Approved



c
 Correspondence 

i) E mail from Pat Newbery forwarding on a letter from Andy West re update on Higher Wadden application - noted

11/08/81
Amenities

Adopt a railing initiative going well – Nick Weldon has offered help in sourcing the paint, bushes etc when needed. A request for volunteers will be in the Parish magazine and the local press are interested as well. Volunteers are asked to contact Liz who, with John, will arrange the working party.

11/08/82
Dates of future meetings

Finance & Planning Committee Meetings Monday 22nd August

Parish Council Meeting Monday 12th September 

11/08/83
Matters to be taken into Committee

Land at the Old Mortuary

Cllr Mann proposed that these matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr R Collier and agreed by all.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm
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